MINUTES FOR 12-06-2004
My last minutes… starting next semester you will read the minutes as interpreted by Lily Ayla Sender.  Thanks for a great semester everyone, and I’ll email you all an update on my survival in Russia.  

CONFERENCE CALL WITH SUE RANKIN


You were there or you weren’t.  That is all.

GREGORY DOUGLASS


Friday, Dec 10th, 9pm in North Lounge.  Kate and Lindsey opening as “Sumner and Blair.”  Advertise WIDELY because it is FREE FREE FREE FREE FREE AND FREE TO BE!

MEETING SCHEDULE


Next semester’s meetings will be also again as usual same time same place Mondays at 8pm.  NOTE::::: AN OFFICER MEETING WILL OCCUR AT 7PM IMMEDIATELY PRECEDING THE FIRST MEETING ON JANUARY 17TH!!!  IF YOU ARE AN OFFICER, YOU MUST ATTEND!!!

TWISTER AND LUBE


So, we are keeping the name “Twister and Lube,” but we are going to shout about the presence of CANDY AND CONDOMS at the event.  Like the concert, they will be advertised as FREE FREE FREE FREE FREE FREE AND FREE TO BE.

OFFICE SUPPLIES


We need paper (computer and display), sharpees, tape (masking and scotch), scissors, staple gun, staples, and a drawer with a desk attached.  Rhian wants me to say that excluding the desk, this will total under $100 dollars.  

BASIC


Movie: “Off the Straight and Narrow” Tuesday 8:15pm, C282 in Living/Learning,


Also, Meghan is looking for a co-director for the program.  If you are interested, contact her at Meghan.bannan@uvm.edu
***INTERMISSION***
okay, these minutes aren’t really long enough to warrant an intermission, but oh well.  So my intermission will be about me.  I think it was last Tuesday morning that I was talking to a friend about piercings, and how I would like to get my nose pierced, but I am allergic to earrings, so it seemed like a really bad idea.  She was like, “where did you get your ears pierced?” and I was like, “at claire’s with that gun thing.”  And she is like, “well, I got my ears pierced there, and they were always infected and nasty and painful and eventually they closed.  But every other piercing I’ve had (she has had many) I’ve had done with a needle, and they have never given me a problem.”  And I was like “hmmm.”  Then I talked to a bunch of people who were all like “oh my gosh yes the same thing for me!!!!”  even my mom was like “yeah, the piercings grandma gave me are fine, but the one’s I got done a piercing pagoda got infected and closed.”  So I decided to go for it.  I talked to people about where to go, and before I knew it ethan and I had a plan to go to yankee tattoo together so that I could get a hole in my face, and I was even really gutsy and told my parents first so that they wouldn’t be mad later.  And they were like “it is your nose and don’t get hepatitis.” And I was like, “okay.”  So Saturday, ethan picked me up and we went to yankee and then they pierced my nose, and it hardly hurt at all and I didn’t cry or pass out, which I was nervous about because I can sometimes pass out from sharp pain, but it really didn’t hurt that bad at all.  Then ethan told me about how hot I looked and then I felt like a million bucks.
***END OF THE INTERMISSION***

QUEER PROM


Basic is hosting a Queer Prom on April 9th in Billings.  Free to Be will help sponsor.  Planning meetings are Wednesdays 7pm in the C-high lounge of L/L.
BSU UPDATE


We have offered our assistance for an event as well as funding.  

CDAFC FUNDING


SGA Finance committee is now in charge of CDAFC funding, and they are not required to make it a diversity-centered fund like it has always been.  KIM KIM KIM said she will forward the info to us, so we can make our voices heard, because if we don’t have access to this fund, we are not going to be able to do a lot of the cool things we have in the past.  For example, last spring we took a great trip to NYC to talk to kids at Harvey Milk High School about TIC, and while we were there, we stayed in a cool hotel, saw RENT on Broadway, visited Dean Spade, rode subways, ate dinner at a cute Italian restaurant, and got dessert at the Howard Johnson (word up to Juan, who must have taken my cherry, because I never received it).  It was a great time, and never would have been financially possible without the funding we got from CDAFC.  

Okay kids, that is it.  The end of the minutes as interpreted by Elissa Owens.  It has been good, and I hope that my quirkiness has not offended nor threatened anyone.  But hopefully you would have said something before now.  I hope that Free To Be continues to be great, and I hope everyone gets a great rest over vacation, because the club needs to pump it up a notch for next semester.  Always remember to brush your molars, wash your hands after using public computers, save the drama for your mama, and be a great representative of our club both in and out of meetings.  As they say on “The Writer’s Almanac,” Be Well, Do Good Work, Keep In Touch.  You all should know my email address by heart by now.

XOXO
elissa (ЭЛИССА in Russian)

